


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday, 

         14th December 2016 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr Mrs S Birchall, Cllr P Farmer, and Cllr D Moore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.


Shropshire Council: Nicola Fisher

RAF Shawbury: Cpl Jamie Lamb & Cpl Matt Huda.
104.16. Welcome and Public Session.
Cllr P Waters formally opened the public session and welcomed members to the meeting. There being no Parishioners present Cpl Jamie Lamb introduced his replacement Cpl Matt Huda as he had been posted to Oxford which included a promotion to Sergeant. The Chairman thanked Cpl Lamb for attending meetings and helping to develop community projects across the area and welcomed Cpl Huda to his first meeting. Cllr P Waters further congratulated Cpl Lamb on his promotion and hoped he would enjoy his posting to Oxford. The public session was then closed.
105.16. Apologies for absence.
Cllr R Wright (prior engagement), Cllr Mrs L Dams (family illness),  Cllr Mrs W Eley (illness recovery)  Cllr P Butters (work commitments) and Shropshire Councillor Mrs K Calder (Council commitments).
106.16. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None declared.
107.16. To approve the minutes of the meetings, 9th November 2016.

Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr Mrs S Bartram seconded that the minutes of the 9th November 2016 were a true and accurate record of the meeting.  The minutes were unanimously agreed with a correction at 103.16.1 to read ‘Abdo’ the Chairman then signed the minutes. 
108.16. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Japanese’s knotweed Wistanswick.
The ‘old tip’ at Wistanswick, Severn Trent have been asked about their liability in terms of the Japanese’s knotweed at the site.
2. Langley Dale Play area.
Members received a verbal update on the poor condition of the play area at Langley Dale and an assessment that the site was no longer fit for purpose. The Parish Council had tried a number of initiatives over the last four years to try and engage potential partner’s interests in the site but these had not managed to provide a stable framework to move the management of the site forward. Members agreed to formally contact Shropshire Council to inform them of this view and that the site was no longer fit for purpose. 

3. External Notice Board, Riverside Drive Bus Shelter.
Members agreed to the purchase of an A3 external poster case for the Bus Shelter at Riverside Drive. At a cost of £55.00 plus VAT, Cllr P Waters agreed to fit the notice board within the shelter.
109.16. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

The Chairman updated the Parish Council on recent activity with the task force; particularly over the extension to 2022 for the Royal Irish Regiment to move barracks. Also the Task Forces interest in the potential of surrounding additional land and High Tech Employment opportunities. Cllr P Butters had emailed some points with reference to the type of employment and the need for improvements to local facilities; these had been sent to the Task Force co-ordinator at Shropshire.
110.16. Neighbourhood Plan update
Members heard from representatives of the working group about the progress being made with the Neighbourhood Plan. Additional research work from within the survey results is being undertaken by Cllr Mrs S Bartram; Cllr P Butters is undertaking updates around transport and housing; whilst Cllr R Wright is following up Shropshire in terms of Gypsies/ Travellers information and additional narrative in terms of the employment. Follow up work is also required on a draft forward within the plan and dates are under discussion in late January and February 2017 for the consults session.  
111.16. Cemetery developments

Progress is being made in terms of the gates under construction for the site and Market Drayton Town Council had been contacted in terms of potential franchise arrangements. The Town Clerk would be taking the request to the next suitable sub-committee to secure an initial view from Town Councillors. SALC had also been asked to place an advert within their newsletter enquiring of any other Town or Parish Council who may be interested in any potential franchise arrangements.

112.16. Highway Maintenance
Members were updated on the highways maintenance contract at Shropshire and the tender process, this also included detail about amenity land that could be offer to Town and Parish Councils to take responsibility.
113.16. Financial Matters: 
1. Payments & Income: 
The Bank reconciliation and payments for approvals (set out below) were tabled, agreed, signed and are held on the minute book file.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100484
	Allsorts Design & Print Limited (Newsletter)
	£   229.40

	100485
	Graham Bould (Q3 Clerks Salary) 
	£1,213.70

	100486
	Post Office Ltd (PAYE)
	£     35.20

	100487
	Graham Bould ( Clerks Expenses) 
	£     96.00

	100488
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street lights works from the survey)
	£1,920.00


2. Internal Auditor:

Members agreed to the re-appointment of Derrick Moore as the Parish Council’s internal auditor.

3. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL):
The Parish Council will receive £7,485.33 worth of CIL resources within payments from Shropshire for 17/18. Local Councils could also make an expression of interest in terms of infrastructure from the Local Fund. Nicola Fisher agreed details could be sent on request.

4. Draft Budget/Report of the Audit Meeting:

Members received a tabled draft of the work in progress on the budget proposals for 17/18 from the Audit meeting. The additional work would be completed for the January precept meeting. 
114.16. Planning Issues:  
1. 16/04941/FUL: Hatton Road livestock building – no objections.
2. 16/03393/FUL: Heathcote – pending.
115.16. Correspondence. 
1. Details of the recent planning services briefing note from Shropshire was highlighted
116.16. Parish Matters and Actions.
1. Productive meeting reported upon with reference to the Environment Agency and issues concerning the A R Richards site at Warrant Road. A request has also been made in terms of vehicles ‘short cutting’ across Warrant Road to AR Richards Sutton upon Tern site. Members agreed that the issue of speed and weight be raised with highways.
2. Members agreed that the applicant agent for the Warrant Road camp site development be contacted about progress, plus what progress was being made in terms of the planning application to relax the conditions at the Warrant Road Travelers site.
3. Nicola Fisher agreed to follow up on a grantfinder funding search for potential grants for the Community Champions pilot on receipt of a specification from the Clerk.
4. Childs Ercall Parish Council has asked the Parish Council if the area was experiencing an increase in the number of homes for children and young people. Members experience was this is not the case within Stoke upon Tern.
5. A problem of litter has been observed at the lay bye opposite the Fish and Chip shop on the A41, agreed this issue be reported to highways.
The meeting closed at 9.10p.m.and the Chairman hoped everyone would have a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 25th January 2017. 
Signed:

Chairman 
25th January 2017.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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